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Editor’s Le�er 
Dear Everyone, 
 
 Thank you once again to all those who have sent articles to 
the Newsletter this month. I am surprised that we haven’t had any 
response to the letter written by Michael Tansey  in last month’s 
edition, about the pub closure. I thought that someone may have 
expressed an opinion about this important village matter. 
  It is good to see that Philip Crossland still has an interest 
in the village, despite no longer being clerk to the parish coun-
cil...see page 14. Thanks to Jen, who has recently taken on the 
parish clerk post, for keeping everyone up to date with what is hap-
pening in and around the village.. 
 Welcome to any newcomers to the village. We hope that you 
will enjoy taking part in all the activities, of which there are many! 
 A new craft club is starting, thanks to Becky and Teresa.  See 
page  12.  What would we do without all the volunteers in our vil-
lage?  Speaking of these volunteers, the Village Hall Committee 
meeting took place on October 10th and details can be seen on 
page 9. 
 Well I don’t have any more news. I could  proclaim how won-
derful the weather is, but then you can all see and feel that. The 
only signs of winter are the  departure of the cows from the field 
behind our house. I always feel quite sad when I look out of our 
window and note their “exit stage right” as it were. 
 I hope all the children and parents in the village have enjoyed 
a fun filled half term 
and are looking for-
ward to prepara-
tions in school, for 
forthcoming events 
in December!. Sorry 
I should have in-
cluded all the 
teachers  who live 
in the village, also! 
   

Sue Tompkin 
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Vicar: Rev Glyn Owen (01262) 420313 

Reader: Mr. John Walker (01262) 603170 

Curate: Rev James Trowsdale (01262) 490148 

Rudston with Boynton, Carnaby & Kiham 
 

  Church services and events for November   1
st

        

1st       7.00pm  (Tuesday - All Saints’ Day) Holy Communion 
2nd  10.30am (Wednesday – All Souls’ Day) Holy Communion 
6th    9.30am Holy Communion 
13th      9.30am (Remembrance Sunday) Morning Prayer 
  11.00am Act of Remembrance at the War Memorial 
20th     9.30am Holy Communion 
27th    10.00am Advent Sunday: United Parish Communion at Grindale 
 

There is a service of Holy Communion each Wednesday  
Morning at 10.30am followed by coffee. 
 
Dear Friends, 

 After a relatively quiet time in the church calendar things begin to 
hot up (and not just bonfire night!).  November brings with it themes of 
belonging and remembering. No Christian is solitary; through our bap-
tism we become members of one body through Christ. On All Saints day 
(1st November) we remember this mutual belonging; giving thanks for the 
men and women, past and present, ordinary and special, who God is at 
work in and inspire us. 
 The day after All Saints day is All Soul’s Day.  This traditionally in-
vites us to remember those we personally love but no longer see. This 
year it falls on a Wednesday and in church, at our morning service, there 
will be the opportunity for anyone to light a candle as a personal act of 
remembering someone close to you. Remembrance Sunday goes on to 
explore the theme of memory, both corporate and individual, as we con-
front issues of war and peace, loss and self-gift, memory and forgetting. 
 As in past years we will have an act of remembrance at the war 
memorial at 11am. 
 Finally; November also sees the end of the annual cycle of the 
church year and the new one begins on Advent Sunday (get your calen-
dars ready something is coming!).  
 With every blessing,  
 Glyn 

Continued on page 4 
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IT’S THAT TIME AGAIN 

 After the success of last year’s  
Christmas Fayre in aid of Marie Curie,  
we will be hosting another event this 
year, to be held at the Pack Horse in  
Bridlington. 
 

 This is on November 27th at 12 till 4pm 
 

I would like to request donations of bottles for the stall...these  
can be any bottle (wine, beer, pop, bubble baths etc.). 

 

Please contact Pat or Bernard at Buttercup 
Cottage, Long Street to arrange donations.   
01262 420440  Thanks in advance 

 

From page 3 

The Holy Communion Service on Wednesday 2nd November (All 
Souls’ Day) will be a special service which will include an oppor-
tunity to light candles in memory of loved ones. There will also 
be a list at the back of church to give people an opportunity to 
add names which will then be read out during the service.  

 

You are invited to a Pre- Christmas Coffee Morning at Romano, 
Kilham Road, Rudston, by kind invitation of Wendy & Tony 
Proctor, on Friday 2nd December from 10.00am until 12 noon. 
Tickets available before or on the 
door £2.50 - everyone welcome. 
There will be Gift, Cake and Christ-
mas stalls and competitions, & a Raf-
fle. Come & win a decorated Christ-
mas cake or Santa's Supper! All pro-
ceeds in aid of All Saints Church, 
Rudston.  
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HUMBERSIDE POLICE LIFESTYLE PROJECT 2016 

 As part of our lifestyle 2016 project, we cycled 21.5 miles from Ricall 
to Benningborough to raise money for the Corner Garden. Corner Garden 
is an area of the village that has been reclaimed from a car park and tip to 
a nature area. With the money we raised, we hope to make a willow dome 
and put bird boxes etc. up. We also hope to clean the twigs and branches 
that are laid on the ground. We have 
spoken to Mr. Watson and Mr Small-
wood to ask what they would like too. 
 On August 2nd, we did our bike 
ride. It wasn’t as tiring as we thought, 
but the last 5 miles were still quite hard 
work. We have raised over £350. We 
hope the wildlife will like what we are 
doing and the village too. We are now 
buying our bird boxes etc. And hope to 
put some up soon. 
 From The REE-Cyclers (Riley, Ewan and Eddie REE) 

The meetings of the Rudston Heritage History 
Group  are usually held on the 4th Thursday 
of the month at the Village Hall at 7pm. 
 At our October meeting Mrs Sheila 
Cadman gave an enthralling presentation on 
“Wansford Village History”.  The story of 
Wansford ranged from prehistoric times, as 
shown by some of her own archaeological finds, to a time 
within living memory, with some of the always popular old photos of vil-
lage buildings and events.  
 On November 24th at 7pm at Rudston Village Hall John Walker will 
talk on “Queen Henrietta Maria at Bridlington”.  Queen Henrietta Maria 
was the wife of King Charles I and John’s research has revealed a fasci-
nating story of her time in Bridlington and this area.   
 On December 15th (a change from the usual 4th Thursday)  there will 
be our “Hands On” Christmas Evening, when you are invited to bring an 
object for identification by the Group’s own experts, or just an interesting 
object to share with everyone.  Seasonal refreshments this evening. 
 This is a friendly group, all are welcome, admission is £2 which in-
cludes tea/coffee and biscuits 
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ALBERT OVERFIELD 

1938 - 2016 

Albert passed away on 27th October 2016. He was the  
much loved husband of Julia and adored father of 
Michelle and Christopher. He was also a cherished g rand-
father and great grand father. 

The funeral service is on  Friday, November 4th at All 
Saints Church at 2pm, with the burial in the Church  Yard. 
Refreshments will be served in the village hall aft erwards. 
The request is no flowers, but donations please to 
“Prostate Cancer Research”. 

 

Albert suffered a great deal in the last 6 to 8 wee ks, but he 
was always cheerful , making cheeky remarks regardi ng 
his treatment!! 

We would have been married 
57 years on November 7th and 
I loved him as much in the 
end, as I did in the beginning 
of our married life together. 

He enjoyed life in Rudston for 
71 years, playing football, 
darts and bowls for the vil-
lage. 

Julia 
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Sponsors for the Newsletter 

Will anyone interested in sponsoring the Newsletter 

For one month ( £25 ) please contact 

Shirley Harland Tel 01262 420584 

 

Albert 

 Albert and Julie have been our next door neighbours for 
28 years and we didn’t realise how lucky we were when we 
moved into Northside House, a property which Albert had him-
self built. They were such friendly, helpful and supportive neigh-
bours. If ever there was a DIY problem we always said, “Ask 
Albert. He will know”. 

 I always loved hearing his stories about growing up in 
Rudston and when I first took on the task of writing the newslet-
ter, that was the first item which I included; Albert’s memories. I 
had more interest in those monthly articles than anything writ-
ten since! 

 He was always so knowledgeable about the birds, which 
frequent our gardens and was forever building various pieces of 
bird accommodation to allow small birds to eat, whilst being 
protected from the larger, greedy birds and birds of prey. 

 Our grandchildren loved looking over the fence at their 
beautiful garden and enjoyed being invited in to see all aspects 
of nature, which could be found in Julia and Albert’s garden. 

 We feel very privileged to have known Albert and will al-
ways remember his gentle and engaging sense of humour. 

 Love and sympathy to Julia, who will have so many family 
and friends to help her through this sad, sad time. 

 

Sue and Nick 
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All Saints Church Social Committee 
You  are invited to a Pre- Christmas coffee Morning 

at the home of Wendy & Tony Proctor Romano ,Kilham 
Rd , Rudston. On Friday 2nd December 10 until 12 noon 
Tickets  £2.50 before or on the door. Stall, Raffle , competitions. 
 

 50 plus people enjoyed the harvest supper and £ 216.50 was 
raised for Church Funds. Thanks to all who helped and baked and 
gave towards this event and for your continuing support. 

 

June Sellers (Social secretary to All Saints p.c.c.) 

NORTH WOLDS LIONS CLUB. 

     You are invited to an evening of 1950's, 1960's & 1970's 
          Oldies Music & Song with The Brid Beat Singers 
     on Saturday 26th November at Flamborough Golf Club 
 Tickets £8 each to include Pie & Pea Supper   
             at 7.30 p.m. Music starts  a 8 p.m. 
  Please book tickets with Mike Sellers 
    by 21st November 01262 420237 
          All profits to North Wolds Lions Club 
 

 Lions Christmas Bingo at Ferns Farm Hotel Carnaby 
 Thursday 1st December. Eyes down 7.30 p.m.  

£6 for 12 games All Seasonal Prizes. 
Everyone welcome 

 

Santa will be at Eastfield Garden Centre on the week-ends of :- 
November  19th& 20th,  26th & 27th, 

December 3rd & 4th , 10th & 11th,17th& 18th 
from 10.30 a.m. to 3.30 p.m. 

 

Santa will travel through Rudston  
on his Sleigh on Thursday 8th  

December after 5.30 pm 
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    VILLAGE HALL  

    COFFEE SHOP 

The coffee shop  is                
 open on a  

Thursday morning 

RUDSTON  VILLAGE 
HALL COMMITTEE 

MEETING 
 

 This was held on Octo-
ber 10th and the Rudston 
Show was discussed in de-
tail. It was noted that  it was a 
really successful event  and 
could be the start of an annual village show. Teresa was 
thanked for her organisation and all the interest which she gen-
erated.. The food was very popular and everything was sold. 
 

 In the Fund Raising section, a Frog Race Event was dis-
cussed for the future. The date will be announced later. 
 

 Insurance and public liability was discussed, relating to hir-
ers of the hall. 
 

 During the big clean of the hall, which is carried out by 
members of the committee, it was decided to discard 2 screens, 
for health and safety reasons. It was noted that images can be 
successfully projected onto the wall, without the need of a 
screen. 
 

 Rachel was congratulated on gaining a certificate for safe 
guarding and is now the child protection officer at the village 
hall. 
Sue. 
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Dear Ediitor, 
     Gardening 
 I do miss Dick Robinson’s gardening information in the 
Rudston newsletter.  It gave me much information to help me 
with my garden.  I used to live in York and my neighbour, Derek, 
was my gardening guru.  I now look forward to getting the Drif-
field and Wolds weekly newspaper.  Dick contributes to the paper 
and I get my advice from there.  He is also very helpful when just 
asking for advice.  Thanks Dick! 
Chris Shanks. 
White cottage. 

Dear Editor, 
    Happy in the village 
 I was looking though my old emails and read one that I sent 
to the Newsletter last year about how happy we are to live in 
Rudston. 
 The village is lovely and despite all reminders that Dog poo 
is unacceptable it is still going on.  I talked to a lady a few days 
ago who has two dogs and she cannot believe the amount of 
mess there is around the village.  Please clean it up.  You are 
putting children's eyesight and lives at risk.  My dogs can be 
grumpy and noisy but at least I pick up their poo!!! 
Chris Shanks. 
White Cottage. 

Letters to the Editor 

Does anyone have an excess of small plant 

pots that you would like to get rid of? 

I am saving my seeds from this years bedding plants and will be selling 

new plants next year to raise money for charity and Rudston church. 

If you can spare any please 

drop them off at White 

Co4age, Eastgate or give me a 

ring and I will collect them. 

Chris Shanks 

Potting on! 
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 We have recently had a call from a person concerned that 
a gardener had visited her elderly parents and was going to car-
ry out some work for them. The caller was concerned that the 
gardener was going to rip them off as he was trying to charge 
£2,000 just to move some gravel and replace it. 
 Can we all be aware and keep an eye on our elderly 
friends, relatives and neighbours to stop people taking ad-
vantage of them. 
 
This was obviously in Driffield but it happens all over. 
 
We recently arrested two males in the Kilham area for a similar 
offence so please report anything suspicious on 101. 
Thanks 
Andy 
 
PCSO  Andrew Milner 7898 
Driffield Neighbourhood Policing Team 
Driffield Police Station 
Wansford Road 
Driffield 
YO25 5ND 
Works mobile - 07866 842882 

  

 On the 9th October Rosie Gatenby and 
her partner Dave Baker completed the 
Yorkshire Marathon together in a time of 4 
hours 46 minutes.  Rosie raised £400 in 
sponsorship for the very good cause of the 
Yorkshire Air Ambulance. 
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Hi, are you interested in crafts? 

Do you knit, sew, draw........etc? 

 

Why not come along to: 

 

Rudston evening craft 

club. 

 

Bring along something to do and join  

like minded people for a couple of hours. 

 

To be held Monday night, every fortnight. 

 

In the meeting room, 

rudston village hall 

7pm-9pm 

 

£1.50 per session 

 

next meeting: 

monday 31st october 

 

 

For further info contact Becky 07876788266 

or teresa 420171 (daytime) 
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The Youth Group is held        
at the village hall  

on Thursdays 
  5:30pm - 7pm.  

Ages 8-13 years. 
Come and make friends and have fun. 

 The Corner Garden furniture has now been installed by Mr 
Warcup and Mr Smallwood – so thanks go to them. There are 3 
seats and 1 picnic table. 
 Thanks to the efforts of some young village members 
(mentioned elsewhere in this issue) there are also bird boxes, bird 
feeders, a hedgehog house and a bat box installed. Various bulbs 
also donated by the young members will be planted shortly (if not 
already). 
Thanks also to Mrs Turner and Mrs Burgess for their kind donation 
of Bluebell bulbs for the garden. Signage for the garden is current-
ly being organised and should be displayed shortly. 
 The Defibrillator is now ordered and is due to be installed 
within the next few weeks. 
 As previously reported, this will be sited in the old phone box 
on Middle Street. Once the defibrillator is installed, we will set up a 
training session for anyone who would like to know how to use 
one.    
 The next Parish Council meeting is to take place on 14th De-
cember 2016 at 7.30pm 
 

Jennifer Hobson 
(Please note that any opinions expressed in this column are not 
necessarily those of the Parish Council) 

Rudston Parish 

Council NEWS 
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   Thanks for the Memories 
 

In response to the kind message from the parish council chairman in 
October newsletter, I must in turn say “Thank you”. By its nature the 
Clerk's position can feel like a lonely one at times, and a good rela-
tionship with your Chairman is a great help. I'm pleased to say that 
Neil always provides that. As did those before him, thankfully. 
 

My thanks must go back to the beginning though. I'm not sure I even 
knew the position existed when approached about the possibility of 
taking it on in 1992. So thank you to the Clerk and Chairman of the 
time, Mr. Richard Warters and Mr. Simon Dawson, for giving me the 
chance. It is perhaps in recalling Richard's immense help to me, that 
in turn I am keen to assist my successor as much as possible. 
 

On attending the October meeting I was presented with a card signed 
by all present members, but didn't open it until I got home. Thanks to 
them for the kind messages. Indeed I have been surprised and flat-
tered by cordial messages from outside the village too, but I suppose 
my name attached to anything from Rudston Parish Council had be-
come familiar. 
 

There was another surprise at the end of the meeting when it was 
agreed that I be awarded a certificate proclaiming “Parish Clerk Emer-
itus”. Apparently that is an honorary title, sort of “gone but not forgot-
ten”. I suppose. 
 

One member remains from 1992, and I think there have only been 7 
different chairmen in that time. (One of those was for a few months 
only when he sold his home in the village quicker than anticipated)! 
That included one lady who was happy in the title role, as was a lady 
Vice-chairman of a number of years. After all, “Chair” makes you 
sound like part of the furniture, doesn't it? 
 

Thanks to them and past members who have all contributed to 
(usually) orderly meetings. It makes life a little easier for the Clerk 
when the only problems are “without” rather than within. 
 

Finally, thank you to everyone for putting up with my “columns” in this 
newsletter. Though I hope to continue my remaining interests in the 
village, so you may not have heard the last of me yet! 
Phillip Crossland 
(Former Clerk to Rudston Parish Council)   

Story 
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Puzzles and Quizzes 

 
How well do you know Europe? 

 
    1……………………………    2…………………….. 

 

    3……………………………    4…………………….. 

 

    5……………………………    6…………………….. 

 

    7……………………………   8…………………….. 

 

    9……………………….....            10……………………   

   

1 

5 

3 

4 

9 

10 

2 

7 

8 

6 
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WORDSEARCH  

C Y M B E L I N E A N T C O D S 
O S Y T H G I N H T F L E W T D 
M N S H A K E S P E A R E H R S 
E E N M L F E D J U L M G E A T 
D H E P M O R N U B C I A X D I 
Y T H T D R U A L D N M L M R T 
O A P I P M S O I R S P U N O U 
F F A T O E A E E M D T I L N S 
E O M O L A E M T C H A N T I R 
R N A R K S M O T H E L L O C A 
R O I B A U A R B Y T C M P U E 
O M L C S R I T H E T E P E S T 
R I L D H E O T H E T E M P L D 
S T I R D U V T S L N T F O P S 
L M W M E C I N E V F O T L O U 
A T H E M E R C H A N T H I M A 

 Missing Word for October…..BONNET MACAQUE 

WILLIAM SHAKESPEARE 
ROMEO AND JULIET 
OTHELLO 
A MIDSUMMER NIGHTS DREAM 
THE MERCHANT OF VENICE 
TWELTH NIGHT 
 

 
MEASURE FOR MEASURE 
CYMBELINE 
TIMON OF ATHENS 
COMEDY OF ERRORS 
T - - - -  A - - - - - - - - 
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 F   B    M     
R   K  C       Z        
G    J     T     X  
Q       O    Y      V               
 I    S   W      
   U   P 

Answers page  19 

For Younger Readers 

Rearrange the missing  
letters to find the name of 

a German Composer 

Puzzles and Quizzes 

Word Wheel 

What do you know about Guy Fawkes and the Gunpowder  Plot? 

See if you can answer the following questions and p rove your 

knowledge of one of the most infamous assassination  attempts in 

history. 

Q.1. In what year did the Gunpowder Plot take place? 

Q.2. Where was Guy Fawkes from? 

Q.3. How many barrels of gunpowder are said to have been hidden un-

der the House of Lords? 

Q.4. Who was the ringleader of the Conspiracy? 

Q.5. Who was monarch at the time of the gunpowder plot? 

Q.6. Who received a letter of warning about the planned attack on the 

House of Lords? 

Q.7. What did Guy Fawkes and his fellow plotters intend to do at the 

state opening of parliament? 

Q.8. What do children ask for when they take their guy around  
Q.9. Guy Fawkes joined the Spanish army and changed his name to…? 
Q.10. Where was the shoot out which ended the attempted rising in the 
Midlands following the discovery of Fawkes and the Plot? 
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Articles and letters to the editor; Sue Tompkin, Northside 

House, East Gate, Rudston, Tel 01262 420705 
Email nicksue.tompkin@fsmail.net 

www.rudston.org.uk 
 

Telephone numbers, postal and email addresses printed in the 
Rudston Newsletter, are in the public domain. The publication may 
be read by people from outside the village, either in  paper form or 
viewed on the website. 
Contributors please note that the deadline for articles, letters and 
notices for the December /January Newsletter is  November 27th. 
Any received after this time may be omitted but included in the 
next issue, if appropriate. The above does not apply to bereave-
ment notices and messages, which will be included if at all possi-
ble. 

Healthy Homes Project 
 

The Healthy Homes Project wants to recruit volunteers to be 
trained as Trusted Voices. 
Trusted Voices will help residents who fit the Healthy Homes client 
profile. (Health condition made worse by living in the cold) The 
Trusted Voice will be a resident who is well known to the commu-
nity. 
In return  for recruiting a Trusted Voice, the Parish Council will re-
ceive a donation of £25, to be used for community projects. 
 The Trusted Voice will be asked to donate up to 10 hours of work 
per week. 
Training will be given , on the work to support the Healthy Homes 
Project. 
 

To nominate a Trusted Voice, please contact Peter Hirschfield on 
01652 637700 or email 
peter.hirschfield@hwrcc.org.uk 
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For Younger Readers 

Puzzle Solutions  

Word Wheel  

Handel. He composed the suite called  
“Music for the Royal Fireworks” 

 

How well do you know Europe? 

1. Sardinia 

2. Poland 

3. Austria 

4. Belarus 

5. Macedonia 

6. Switzerland 

7. Croa3a 

8. Portugal 

9. Romania 

10. Sweden 

Q1.  1605 
Q2.  York 
Q3.  36 
Q4.  Robert Catesby 
Q5.  King James I 
Q6.  Lord Monteagle 
Q7.  Blow up the House and 
kill the King 
Q8.  A penny for the Guy 
Q9.  Guido 
Q10. Holbeach House 
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Advertising 
Business advertising is charged per issue at the following rates:  

    1/4 Page £2.50       1/2 Page £5.00  Full Page £10.00 
Contact the editor to discuss your requirements. 

Please make cheques payable to - Rudston Newsletter. 
Treasurer: Shirley Harland 

 
Useful Phone Numbers - Local Services 

MediBus 01482 395533 - E-mail: richard.willis@eastriding.gov.uk  

 

Library Van every other Tuesday, Long Street around 11.50am 

 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council Customer Services Centres:- 
Town Hall, Quay Road, Tel: 01262 422500, Fax: 01262 422509 
 
Driffield: Council Offices, West Garth, YO25 6TP 

Tel: 1377 255556, Fax: 01377 253655 

 
James Cole - Milkman, delivers daily - 01262 609486 
 
Chris Rudd - Wet fish, Wed. around 9 am - 605489, Mobile 07798 
652675 
 

Trade Directory 
Stephen Cooper -   Joinery & uPVC improvements - 420811 or 
    0 7590206629 
Steve Mitchinson - Plumbing & Heating  07941645532 
Stephen Ward -      Deep tissue sports, and remedial massage 
    07855951857 
Neil Jenkinson -     Plumber  420839 or 07856291737 
John Rawlings  -    TV-Video-Satellite Sales & Repairs      
     07974674489  or  01262421906 
Beech Electrical -  East Gate…. For all repairs and installations  
     07984133095 or 07958356205 


